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BCLP Senior Counsel Jerry Hunter was quoted Nov. 10 by Law360 concerning a recent memo from

the National Labor Relations Board’s (NLRB) top prosecutor that places a renewed emphasis on

how the agency interacts with immigrant workers. Hunter noted the remedies section of the memo

indicates that NLRB General Counsel Jennifer Abruzzo is taking a very narrow view of the Hoffman

Plastic decision and looking at ways to avoid it. A 2002 U.S. Supreme Court decision called

Hoffman Plastic Compounds Inc. v. NLRB prevents the board from awarding back pay and ordering

an employer to rehire a worker if they are not authorized to work in the country. “It appears that this

whole memo was written for the purpose of getting around Hoffman Plastic," Hunter said. To him,

the policies laid out in the memo are targeted at giving unions an easier path to organizing

workforces that may include many unauthorized immigrants. "I don't think there is any doubt that

one of the goals of this memo is to aid unions' ability to organize," said Hunter, a former NLRB

general counsel who served during the administration of President George H.W. Bush.
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This material is not comprehensive, is for informational purposes only, and is not legal advice. Your use or receipt

of this material does not create an attorney-client relationship between us. If you require legal advice, you should

consult an attorney regarding your particular circumstances. The choice of a lawyer is an important decision and

should not be based solely upon advertisements. This material may be “Attorney Advertising” under the ethics and

professional rules of certain jurisdictions. For advertising purposes, St. Louis, Missouri, is designated BCLP’s

principal office and Kathrine Dixon (kathrine.dixon@bclplaw.com) as the responsible attorney.
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